
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

TO THE COMMUNITY MEMBERS OF CARDIJN COLLEGE, NOARLUNGA DOWNS 

 
 

Dear Community Members 

 

I am writing to inform you that the process for selecting a new Deputy Principal for Cardijn College, 
Noarlunga Downs has now been completed and I am pleased to announce I have appointed Mr 
Patrick Harmer to this role.  Patrick will take up his substantive appointment at the commencement 
of Term 3, 2019. 

Patrick is well known to the Cardijn College community in his current role as the Acting Deputy 
Principal.   

Patrick has a deep personal faith and brings a demonstrated commitment and enthusiasm for 
ensuring excellence in teaching and learning to this leadership role at Cardijn College, Noarlunga 
Downs.   

Patrick has already developed many positive, professional relationships with the staff, students, 
parents and the parish community and is looking forward to this continuing into the future. 

Please join me in wishing him all the best as he begins this important role as Deputy Principal at 
Cardijn College, Noarlunga Downs.   

 
 
Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

Dr Neil McGoran 
Director 

 

23 May 2019 

 


